PLAYERS EARLY BIRD LADIES GOLF LEAGUE
POLICY   (Updated June 2023)
Membership Fees
The Players Early Bird Ladies League is an organization with a policy of no membership refunds after March 31 of the current golf season.
In the case of extended illness or injury a member will be placed on the injured list at her request and a written note may be required. Upon notification to the Membership Director, the member may return to play at any time during the season, with full payment of membership fees.
Cards
Get well cards will be sent to members in the event of extended illness or injury.   In the event of a League member’s death, a sympathy card will be sent to the family.
Attendance
A notice of ineligibility will be sent by a member of the Executive to those members who have not played the twelve (12) required number of games.  If that member has been excused for reasons of illness, family emergency or other extenuating circumstances their membership will remain in good standing.
Guests
Guests’ full names must be included when submitting names for inclusion in the weekly roster.   It should be noted that a specific guest may only attend three games in total in a golf season.
Weather
1. If the Pro declares that the course is closed for inclement weather, then all members who are signed up and had a tee time will be given credit for attendance.
2. When a player is not able to complete 9 holes in a game because of inclement weather, her incomplete game will qualify for attendance.
3. If the golf course is open but carts are not permitted, those who must use golf carts will be given credit for the game, provided they had signed up for a tee time.

